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Number: FIN-302 

Title: Transfer of Funds 

Person responsible for enforcement: Vice-Rector, Administration 

Entered into force: October 23, 2024 

Approved: October 23, 2024 by the Board of Governors 
This document replaces all previous regulations on this subject. 

Exception: No exception to this regulation without prior written 
authorization from the Board of Governors 

 
 
1. Statement of principle 

 
 This regulation establishes the criteria by which managers and executives can make budgetary 

transfers for services at Saint Paul University. 
 

2. Definition 
 

 A transfer of funds is a process by which available funds are transferred from one budget account to 
another budget account. 
 

3. Regulation 
 

 3.1 Authorized transfers with the Vice-Rector’s approval 
 
Transfers of funds within the same service are permitted with the approval of the Vice-Rector 
responsible for the service.  
 
Transfers must meet the specified vision during budget planning.  
 

 3.2 Authorized transfers with the Administration Committee’s approval 
 
Transfers of funds between two or more services are permitted with the approval of the 
Administration Committee. Transfers affecting payroll or affecting the number of employees 
in a service are permitted with the approval of the Administration Committee. 
 

 3.3 Authorized transfers with the approval of the Board of Governors 
 
Funds available for the purchase of assets may be allocated to operations or transferred 
from one fiscal year to another with the approval of the Board of Governors. 
 

4. Implementing rule  
 

 Deans and directors of services are required to submit to the responsible Vice-Rector, on an annual 
basis, a report of all budget variances. The responsible Vice-Rector will thereafter report to the 
Administration Committee in that regard. 
 
Since the approved budget must remain the same, transfers authorized subsequently will not be 
included in the budget approved at the beginning of the fiscal year. It is the responsibility of the dean 
or director to document any discrepancies. 

 


